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Dear Portfolio Committee No. 7,

Thank you for allowing Wollondilly Shire Council (Council) to appear before the Portfolio
Committee No. 7 on 25 October 2019 for the inquiry into koala populations and habitat in New
South Wales.

| refer to your email dated 4 November 2019 re post-hearing responses. Council would like to
take the opportunity to provide the requested items. Please find in the appendices the following
attachments as requested:

e Appendix A) Reviewed transcript from Alexandra Stengl and Ibrahim Muharrem
e Appendix B) Question one on notice -

The CHAIR: | have a question in relation to Wollondilly Shire Council. Mr Muharrem, in your
opening statement | think you mentioned writing to the State Government—I cannot recall what
it related to—and that it had not responded to your concerns. Was that you, Ms Stengi?

Ms STENGL.: It might have been me or it might have been—

Mr MUHARREM: So | did put that in my statement, yes. We have had multiple letters provided
to the State Government in relation to koala management. Would you like to see examples of
that? Would you like us to provide those?

The CHAIR: Exactly. Thank you very much. That is what | was going to ask you; if the
Committee could have those letters and any responses from State Government.

Mr MUHARREM: We will take that on notice and provide you with it.

e Appendix C) Question two on notice -

Ms STENGL: Yes. This is the current rezoning zone for the planning proposals that we are
talking about—failure to provide a koala plan of management. We have not developed one for
our council but we are in the process of doing so now for that area. The proponents of the
original South East Wilton development—and this is the court case for council—failed to
acknowledge koalas on site. Through the Save our Species program—when we had collared
koalas—we tracked breeding females through that site with Global Positioning System
[GPS] tracking.

The Hon. MARK BUTTIGIEG: Sorry, who refused to acknowledge?
















































































































































































































































































































































































